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Yours for Thailand,

We are excited to share some of the things God has been doing recently. He used a couple of young 
men to remind us not to give up when people quit coming to church. One boy came to our church as 
a child, and he got saved when he was about eight. He was so excited about God and would get out 
of the van singing songs he learned at church when we took him home. But then his parents quit 
allowing his sister and him to come. We visited off and on, but honestly, we didn’t think those kids 
would ever return. Then a couple of months ago both the boy and his sister came back. Now he is 16, 
and he loves the Lord and still wants to follow Him! His sister isn’t saved yet, but she is very 
interested! Another young man got saved through our school ministry when he was twelve. Now he is 
26. He has been in and out of church all of these years. But now has really started being faithful to 
church. He shared with us last week that he has read his Bible all the way through 10 times! And he 
let us know how much God is using us in the schools. It was really nice to hear that from a former 
student. 

We had a youth camp at our church at the beginning of April. We had 19 teens and pre-teens attend. 
God has really blessed us with great group of kids who desire to follow Him.

God also keeps showing us how He can work all things together for 
good. A while back as one dad waited for his kids in English class, he 
asked Richard many questions about Jesus. Losing a brother in a car a 
accident had caused him to turn from all religion. But seeing us love and 
serve the Lord even though we have lost two children in a car accident 
made him curious about Jesus. Richard witnessed to him. Recently, he 
got saved, and then his wife and two 
of their little girls got saved. They all 
got baptized on Easter Sunday! 

Also, our church attendance has been up every Sunday. We had 
58 people come for Easter and five got baptized! We are so 
thankful for the new members, the ones who have returned, and 
all of the visitors God is sending our way! It is a joy to serve here 
as God builds His church! Thank you for helping us in this 
ministry through your prayers and offerings. May God bless each 
of you!
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